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CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: May 11, 2022 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair; Drew Groves, Vice Chair; Darlene Jarvis, George Holt, Ron Jarvis, Stan Sowle, Margaret Watkins, Keith Bennett (alternate) 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  None
Also present: Jacques Belanger, David Willis, Tim Ferwerda, Ron Slocum  

 Gile Hill Road residents Harry and Doris Ledger, Joe Milioto, and Kathleen MacKinnon   
MINUTES: Minutes from April’s meeting were accepted
Public Hearing on Gile Hill Road Improvements

The public hearing was called to order at 6:18 PM.

Brett St. Clair stated that the public hearing was duly noticed as required by law.  Letters, announcing the public hearing, were sent by certified mail to residents who live on Gile Hill Road.  Brett explained that the Town must have the approval of the Conservation Commission before trees can be cut or stonewalls altered on any of the Town’s designated “scenic roads”.
 The purpose of the public hearing is to gather residents’ input.  Comments from members of the public centered around, but were not limited to, safety concerns.  A number of issues mentioned were outside the purview of the Commission.  

 Kathleen MacKinnon pointed out that the road between her house and the Milioto’s home is too narrow and no trees have been flagged along that stretch not even the dead tree.  George Holt explained that the Town can always remove a dead tree if it is deemed a “safety issue”.  Mrs. MacKinnon asked if Gile Hill residents would be notified as to when work would take place which would block the road.  She stated that residents need to be informed so they can plan accordingly.        
Mr. and Mrs. Ledger, whose house is on the corner of Gile and Grapevine Road, expressed several concerns.  Mrs. Ledger does not want a small tree on her property to be cut and believes its root system helps to prevent erosion.   She feels that adding 9 mailboxes to the 7 already in front of their home creates a safety issue.  Mrs. Ledger believes mail should be delivered to mailboxes along the road instead.  She explained that the Goffstown Post Office requires a plowed turnaround at the end of a dead end road.  She contends that one does exist.      

 The Ledgers described the dangerous drop-offs on each side of the road between their property and that of the Miliotos.  Large trucks often back up into the road and have backed off the roadway in the past.  The Ledgers stressed the importance of clearly indicating the road’s edge along this section of road.  They are concerned about the runoff from Grapevine Road running onto their property and believe the ditchline is inadequate.  The Ledgers described how boulders and wood chips were left on their property without permission when the road was upgraded previously.                       

Joe Milioto asserted that the roadway along his property should be widened on the north side only.  He feels fewer trees will result in a drier, dustier road and he does not want the Town to cut the two trees on his side of the road.  He also does not want to lose his spring which is close to the culvert that will be replaced.  He proposed that all upgrades to the road be completed before allowing any work to be done on the 9 lot subdivision.       
Given the Commission’s limited oversight regarding scenic roads, George Holt suggested that residents consider writing a letter to the Planning Board prior to the Board’s next meeting.  George made a motion to recommend that the Planning Board and Selectmen approve the tree cutting and changes/upgrades to Gile Hill Road as outlined by the road agent on our site walk on May 4th consistent with our letter to the Planning Board recommending an 18 foot travel way with 2 foot shoulders on either side and consistent with trees marked on the site walks.  Drew Groves seconded the motion.  The motion was approved (7-0).   

The public hearing was adjourned at 7:12 PM.

Commission members agreed to meet on Gile Hill Road on Thursday (5/12/22) at 6:00 PM to assess whether the 3 trees discussed in the public hearing do need to be removed.
OLD BUSINESS:

Trail Clean Up Day 

Brett acknowledged that the day was a success even though few residents signed up.  Less dumping was evident in the Kimball Pond Conservation Area than in prior years.  Margaret Watkins collected one bag of trash along Legache Hill Road.  George Holt, who oversaw the trimming on the east side, described a few wet areas where small bridges could be constructed.  Drew Groves collected trash and a flat screen TV from the boat launch before working with Ron and Darlene Jarvis to clear the area around the mill site.  Brett and Kristin St. Clair, Larry Cook, and Keith Bennett trimmed the trails at Bela Brook Conservation Area.  Ron and Darlene brushed out the parking area.   

Bela Brook Conservation Area/Survey and Boundary Marking

At Brett’s request, Peter Holden of Holden Engineering and Surveying, Inc. reported that work is scheduled to begin again on May 23, 2022 and should be completed by the September deadline as agreed upon.  

Kimball Pond Stewardship Plan

Brett and Margaret have been assisting Bryan Comeau as he prepares the final draft of the Stewardship Plan.  Margaret pointed out the importance of collecting data on birds, wildlife, vernal pools, etc. to add to the Plan in the future.   Brett suggested that Bryan could store that data.  

Trail Development

Margaret Watkins will contact the owner of a parcel of land which abuts the Koerber easement to ask whether she would allow a public trail to cross a corner of her property.  Margaret informed members that Five Rivers Conservation Trust may help construct a trail, fund a kiosk and plan a celebration with the Commission in the near future.   

NEW BUSINESS:

Expedited Wetlands Crossing Application
David Willis and wetland scientist Tim Ferwerda met with the Commission to review plans for accessing a newly subdivided lot (C3-2-`14) on Gorham Pond Road.  Members agreed to sign off on the expedited application after they determined that the access was located where it would have the least possible impact on the existing wetlands.  
 NEXT MEETING: June 8, 2022, 6:00 PM
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

